
TOWN OF FERDINAND 

REGULAR MEETING 

January 17, 2023 

The Ferdinand Town Council met for a Regular Meeting at 6:30 PM on Tuesday, January 17, 

2023, in the Ferdinand Town Hall. Present were Council President, Ken Sicard; Vice-President, 

Debbie Johnson; Council Member, Ron Weyer; Attorney, Sharon Bohnenkemper and Clerk-

Treasurer, Tamara Miller. Also in attendance were Boy Scout Sam Etienne and his mother. 

The election of officers was conducted. Motion to appoint Ken Sicard as Town Council 

President was made by Debbie Johnson and seconded by Ron Weyer. Motion carried 3-0. Motion to 

appoint Debbie Johnson as Town Council Vice-President was made by Ron Weyer and seconded by 

Ken Sicard. Motion carried 3-0. 

Ron moved to approve the Minutes of the December 20, 2022 Council Meeting. Debbie 

seconded. Motion carried 3-0. 

Department head reports (attached) were distributed to the Council prior to the meeting. 

Todd Fischer, Electric Superintendent, requested permission to purchase poles at the cost of 

$23,187.90. Debbie moved to approve the request. Ron seconded. Motion carried 3-0. 

Sicard moved to approve the Ferdinand Street Department to continue to be listed as a 

Temporary Debris Storage and Reduction Site in the Dubois County Debris Management Plan. 

Debbie seconded. Motion carried 3-0. 

Ron moved to approve Ben Brinkman and Scott Hof 	nan to attend the WWETT Conference 

for water and wastewater hours in Indianapolis February 20-23, 2023, at a cost of $1,225 for 3 nights 

hotel, plus travel and meals. Debbie seconded. Motion carried 3-0. 

Matt Weyer, Park Board President, reiterated there is no camping permitted in the parks per 

Town Ordinance. 

James requested approval to purchase an AED for the Senior Citizens Center for 

approximately $1,500. Sicard moved to approve the request. Ron seconded. Motion carried 3-0. 

Brinkman stated the soil test is back and John Wetzel is working on the non-potable water 

permit renewal. 

Miller accepted the Conflict-of-Interest Disclosure forms from Ron Weyer. Ken will sign the 

forms on behalf of the Council. 



Diane and Alvin Hoppenjans, representing Friends of the Chapel of Christ the King Parish, 

requested the town wastewater department install the sanitary sewer system at an estimated labor cost 

of $2,300 and materials of $7,794 for a total of $10,094 per the quote provided by Ben Brinkman, 

Water/Wastewater Superintendent. Debbie moved to approve the request. Ron seconded. Motion 

carried 3-0. 

Rachel Waninger, Jamie Jahn, and Kyle Jahn, representing the Heartland Half Marathon 

committee, presented a race route for the upcoming event on September 16, 2023. Kerri Blessinger, 

Police Chief, will review the proposed route. Chief Blessinger's main concem is the safety of the 

runners and walkers. 

The Town of Ferdinand's 2023 ADA Transition Plan was presented by Tom Lueken and 

highlighted by Sicard. Ron moved to approve the Plan. Debbie seconded. Motion carried 3-0. 

Bohnenkemper stated once a year the notice of our ADA policy is sent to the Ferdinand News for 

publication. 

Interviews will be held this Friday for the open position in the Water/Wastewater department. 

Sicard is going to contact prospects to fill the two vacancies on the Board of Zoning Appeals 

(BZA). Sicard stated Kim Fischer is willing to fill the open position on the Economic Development 

Commission (EDC). Sicard nominated Kim Fischer to fill the EDC open position with a term expiring 

2/10/2024. Debbie seconded. Motion carried 3-0. 

Ken moved to appoint Don Foerster to represent the Town ofFerdinand on the Dubois County 

9-1-1 Advisory Board. Ron seconded. Motion carried 3-0. 

Miller gave an update on the outstanding utility accounts receivables and stated she has 

submitted a portion• of the outstanding receivables to the TRECS program to collect outstanding 

balances. 

Debbie moved to adopt Resolution 2023-01, A Resolution Authorizing the Clerk-Treasurer 

to Make the Necessary End of Year Fund Transfers to Balance the 2022 Budget for the Town of 

Ferdinand. Ron seconded. Motion carried 3-0. 

Ron moved to adopt Resolution 2023-02, A Resolution to Encumber Funds for amounts due 

to Calcar related to CCMG 2021-02 and CCMG 2022-01. Debbie seconded. Motion carried 3-0. 

The awards for CCMG 2022-02 were announced on December 6th  and the Town was awarded 

$449,891. The bids will be opened at a special Town Council meeting on March 9, 2023 at 5:30 PM. 

The CCMG 2021-02 and CCMG 2022-01 remain open due to the 3rd  street water main repair. 

The paving will be completed this spring after water main repairs are completed and weather permits. 



The CCMG 2023-01 application is being prepared and will be submitted this week. The 

Town 's commitment will be under the approved $100,000 limit. 

The UTV ordinance draft was distributed to Council for review. The ordinance will be 

considered at the February 2023 meeting. 

James will get with Sicard to implement a cyber security plan using the IOT (Indiana Office 

of Technology) guidance. 

Renovation plans and cost estimates from Universal Design for the Attorney & EMS Building 

at 202 East 3rd  Street are being reviewed. 

James received a draft of the employee handbook from New Focus. He and Bohnenkemper 

will review the draft and after confirming the updates have been made, the updated handbook will be 

provided to Council for approval before distributing to Town employees. 

The ARPA plan will be amended to add the 3rd  street building renovations, air conditioners 

for the Senior Citizen Center and a generator for Town Hall. The updated plan will be presented to 

Council for approval. Debbie moved to approve the purchase of a 33,000 KW generator from Weyer 

Electric for $24,641. the lowest bid received. The total amount for generator and installation costs is 

not to exceed $30,000. Ken seconded. Motion carried 2-0. Ron abstained. 

The Indiana 15 Regional Planning Contracts were tabled until the February Town Council 

meeting. 

Sicard stated the Town will support the Town-Wide Yard Sale, but it is not run by the Town. 

The yard sale is normally the first Saturday in April unless it is Easter weekend. 

Ron moved to allow Miller to sign the 2023 MHHCC Health Screening agreement for the 

Town if MHHCC makes the changes requested by Sharon. Debbie seconded. Motion carried 3-0. The 

optional screening is set for April 25, 2023. 

Debbie moved to approve Town employees to attend the pipeline safety program at the 

Huntingburg Event Center on February 15, 2023. Ron seconded. Motion carried 3-0. 

Ron moved to pay regular claims. Debbie seconded. Motioned carried 3-0. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS:  

Town Council Meeting 
Special Town Council Meeting 
BZA 
Plan Commission 
Park Board 
Economic Development Comm. 

Tuesday 
Thursday 
Wednesday 
Wednesday 
Wednesday 
Monday 

February 21, 2023 at 6:30 PM 
March 9, 2023 at 5:30 PM 
January 25, 2023 at 6:30 PM-Cancelled 
January 25, 2023 at 7:00 PM-Cancelled 
February 8, 2023 at 4:30 PM 
January 23, 2023 at 6:00 PM 



ATTEST: 

Clerk-Treasurer 

FERDINAND TOWN COUNCIL 

2A-)  
1111, 

As there was no further business to discuss, Ron moved to adjourn. Debbie seconded. Motion 

carried 3-0. Meeting adjoumed at 8:20 PM. 
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